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October 9, 2009 
 
TO:  Underground Facility Damage Prevention Stakeholders 
 
FROM: Natelle Dietrich – Director of Utility Operations Division 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed Changes to Chapter 319, RSMo 
  Stakeholder Roundtable Meeting 
 
The Commission is considering legislation that would amend the State's Underground Facility 
Safety and Damage Prevention Act, which is found in Chapter 319, RSMo.  To access 
information regarding this matter please go to the Commission's Website at www.psc.mo.gov 
and click on the "Learn More" link under the entry titled "Underground Facility Damage 
Prevention". 
 
To facilitate discussions and solicit input regarding this matter, the Commission will be hosting a 
stakeholder roundtable on October 21, 2009.  The roundtable will be held at the Hotel 
Governor Office Building, 200 Madison Street in Jefferson City.  The roundtable will be held in 
Room 450 (the ballroom) and will begin at 10:00 a.m. and end at 3:00 p.m.  Additional 
roundtables may also be scheduled. 
 
If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact one of the following staff members. 
 
 Bob Leonberger   Dale Johansen 
 bob.leonberger@psc.mo.gov  dale.johansen@psc.mo.gov 
 573-751-3456    573-751-7074 
 


